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PUBLIC NOTICE -

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF THE EASTBOUND LANE OF THE NAPARIMA MAYARO ROAD BETWEEN
LP#352 TO LP#354 (CRAIGNISH VILLAGE) TO FACILITATE SLOPE STABILIZATION AND ROAD
RECONSTRUCTION

The National Infrastructure Development Company (NIDCO) and the Ministry of Works & Transport (MOWT) are advising motorists, residents, and pedestrians of

the temporary closure of the eastbound lane on the Naparima Mayaro Road between the marks of LP#352 and LP#354 during the period of 14t March 2023 to
15th March 2023 between the hours of 5:00 PM to 5:00AM. This is necessary to facilitate ongoing landslip stabilization/ road reconstruction works in the vicinity of

LP#353 on the Naparima Mayaro Road.

Motorists are advised of the following:

O Single lane traffic will be allowed through the construction zone on the westbound lane;

U There will be intermittent stoppage of traffic on either ends of the work zone and motorist are asked to reduce speed, observe all road signage / traffic devices
and be aware of heavy equipment upon entering and exiting the construction zone.

U Motorist are advised to comply with the directions of flagmen/police officers.

U The eastbound lane will be re-opened to facilitate dual-lane traffic within the hours of 5:00AM — 5:00PM during this period.
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The MOWT and NIDCO apologises for any inconvenience caused and looks forward to your kind co-operation as development works are necessary to upgrade the
present infrastructure. We appreciate your cooperation and understanding.

For further information please contact:

THE CORPORATE COMMUNICATIONS DEPARTMENT
National Infrastructure Development Company Limited - NIDCO
The Atrium — 6B Don Miguel Road Extension, El Socorro Extension,
EL SOCORRO 280603, Trinidad and Tobago.

PHONE: 226-7900 | E-MAIL: communications@nidco.co.tt
WEBSITE: www.nidco.co.tt
FACEBOOK: www.facebook.com/nidcoltd
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